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Ladies and Gentlemen, dear friends!

We are exceedingly delighted to invite you today to our 20th Scientific World Congress. More
than a generation has gone by since the establishment of this worldwide organisation of The World

Foundation for Natural Science in 1993. However, we understand ourselves more as a dynamic
organism or Activity rather than an organisation, as everything in life as a whole is constantly moving
and growing, and it is in this sense that we carry out our tasks. Only if we as a society seek a common
solution for the present issues which now have unfortunately become all-too-obvious and even
drastically crucial and somewhat restrictive can we promote such a natural dynamic growth. I am
certain that you agree with me when I say that since the formation of the Earth and of Creation as a
whole everything has moved forward and developed in a dynamic rhythm. This dynamic rhythm can
be found in all life, such as in the giving and taking, in breathing in and out, in what is above and
below, in yin and yang, etc. Unfortunately, we have seen to it that this dynamic rhythm has become
seriously disrupted and even destroyed, especially during the past ten decades of modern development,
and it has all significantly fallen out of balance.

We increasingly notice that our Earth which provides our sustenance is fatally ill. We have
contaminated our waters with trash of all kind such as plastic, radioactive waste and sewage, using
our oceans and rivers as veritable rubbish bins, which results in the fact that our water is no longer
drinkable, and that we have to add chemicals to our drinking water to turn it into potable water once
again. In turn, these chemical substances add to the contamination of the water element through
natural excretion, and it goes on and on until eventually, we will have contaminated ourselves
completely. It is simply the manifestation of the law of “What goes around comes around,” or of
“cause and effect.” A grim picture? We have poisoned our air, which unceasingly and freely provides
for us the vital Pranha and which enables us to be alive, with waste gases as well as with visible and
invisible detrimental pollution and radiation. The places in this world where you still can breathe
clean air become fewer with every day, and thus decreases the quality of life around the world. Our
habitat becomes smaller day by day. A grim picture? Indeed it is. But we of The World Foundation

for Natural Science do not pursue the same direction such as many other organizations that, while
actually recognising this state of emergency, are but fear-mongers. We are an Activity that strives for
actively changing situations from scratch through personal commitment.

As a Member or friend of our organization and as a part of our society, as well as of nature
herself, you are our partner in solving the difficulties and the issues that mankind can work out by
themselves. Whether we like it or not—we are one hundred percent dependent on nature, and it is
in our very own interest to do whatever we can that Nature and Mother Earth, and along with her
the water and the air, are once again able to find their way back to an appropriate balance and
harmony. This is why the common saying that “Nature does not need mankind, but we need nature,”
is so very dear to our heart.

Now I ask you, dear friend and having an interest in such matters, to participate in our 20th

Anniversary Congress for your own benefit. We promise that you will receive many answers from our
speakers, and we will show you where you can act and what you can do to individually improve your
own quality of life as well as that of your family, your children and your entire environment. You will
be surprised to learn how little effort and means it takes to move many things towards a positive
direction. As a matter of fact all it takes is often just one individual with the right attitude and frame
of mind—namely you—and the decision to take the first step and take action. There is no point in
complaining tomorrow and to grind one’s teeth when we bury our heads in the sand today!



As a worldwide Activity we have already literally moved mountains and have given many
people renewed hope for life. No individual can do it all by themselves, whatever it may be. Nor can
we, but through our worldwide activities we have access to resources and knowledge which is out of
the reach of the average citizen, even in this information age. And what an opportunity for you and
us to all act in concert at the same time and at the same place and share our riches with one another.
Let us together begin the task of restoring and healing the world and accept our responsibility, do our
part and commit ourselves to making a positive change in favour of the balance. This is why we have
the symbolic representation of balanced scales in our crest. I know from my own experience that
people only become active when they are threatened or restricted in their own comfortable world. As
an organization, it is part of our mandate to educate the people where there is a definite need for
change and further growth before they actually start hurting. As an organism that is active around
the world we are also in direct contact with administrations, governments, authorities and companies,
in whatever country the necessity may arise. We are fighting for the well-being of all people,
regardless of their race, religion or skin colour.

Our Invitation Letter is not meant to explain to you our entire philosophy but to show you
that we are a factor in this world that has to be reckoned with, accomplishing what is right and
important with a lot of force and knowledge, wherever and whenever necessary. I want to encourage
you that as a responsible citizen you will come to our Congress, and it is my greatest hope to be able
to move you to do so. You are going to recognize that we are not fearmongering but that we have both
our feet firmly on the ground and have realized a long time ago that we, the people have to work
together to leave a relatively healthy environment for ourselves, our children, and future generations.
Our mindset and knowledge is far too down-to-earth, and we only act where we are actually able to
have a firm and direct impact. Please help us so we can do something for you.

Come to our Congress! It is our promise that we will educate you on the numerous reasons that
make our Earth sick on a daily basis, including people and animals, and we will also present solutions
to be able to escape from this truly vicious circle. This is why we are so fervently motivated and
passionate—it is our commitment, our mandate, and our mission. We are each a citizen just like you
in a so-called profession, as a housewife, farmer, student, or pupil, and we all love our lives. In order
to maintain that natural balance it is necessary to give and take, as I have already mentioned.
Consequently, it is not only our speakers who will contribute to the Congress, but you are also invited,
and even requested, to take an active part in the proceedings. Only by acting together on the same
stage of life and when you contribute your objections and questions, and when you add to what is
being said it will be possible for us to grow as a member of society and as an organism. One of our
concerns of this Congress is to provide a platform for this exchange and for the resulting networking.
This is why we suggest that you come not only by yourself but that you bring a friend or a like-minded
neighbour. It is only by sharing that the wealth of such a rich Congress can be fully appreciated.

 It goes without saying that we will provide again simultaneous translation into English,
German, Spanish, Russian and Czech for all Presentations. Therefore, do not hesitate to register today
either online www.naturalscience.org/registration or, if you prefer to call us, our telephone number
is: +41(41)798-0398. Should you want to come without registering in advance, then come early enough
to our Registration Desk at the Maritim Hotel on Thursday, October 29th, 2015. If you prefer to
register by post or mail please use the enclosed Registrations Forms and mail them to us as soon as
possible. When registering online, you have the option to make the reservation for your hotel room at
the same time. However, if you prefer to book your room at a later time, make sure that the hotel still
has rooms available. If you come with children in need of looking after, please let us know as soon as
you can. We will gladly help you arrange appropriate childcare. Naturally you can call us with any
other questions: Tel. +41(41)798-0398. Finally it is a great joy for us to tell you that your dog is most
welcome at our Congress (no registration fee!), as long as he, or even if he is a she, is housetrained and
well-behaved.

What remains for me to say is to seize this golden opportunity. You will not regret it! This
Congress in Ulm is the place and the time to share knowledge and experience with one another and
to enrich your life for good.

I am looking forward to welcoming you in Ulm and bid you God’s Blessing and a safe journey!

The World Foundation for Natural Science

The Very Reverend Dean emeritus Paul Probst, SF
Enclosure President for Europe


